## Journal of the International Map Collectors' Society

## SUMMER, 1989 Volume 8 ISSUE No.7 [CN37]

## **CONTENTS**

From the Editor3	Book Reviews	22
The World Map at Hereford Cathedral4	Reminiscences of an Old Collector	28
The Mappa Mundi5	Geological Maps in the British Library	29
IMCoS York Meeting7	From the Chairman's Desk	37
IMCoS Annual Symposium8	Writings About Maps	39
Alphabetical List Of Exhibitors9	Successful Symposium on Maps	45
Exhibitor's Stand Plan12	IMCoS International Symposium	
'What Use Is A Map?' Exhibition13	in Athens	49
An Overview of the Exhibition14	Alarm at the Royal Geographical Society	51
A Further View of the Exhibition19	Modern Maps of Ghana	53

Copy and other material for our next issue (Autumn) should be submitted by **23rd July**, **1989.** To facilitate the gathering of material, all items for **editorial** use should be sent to the Editorial Liaison Officer, Yasha Beresiner, InterCol, 1A Camden Walk, Islington Green, London, N1 8DY. Tel. 01 354 2599. **Advertising** copy, artwork, etc. should be sent to the Advertising Manager, Warwick Leadlay, Gallery, 5 Nelson Road, Greenwich, London, SE10 9JB. Tel: 01 858 0317.

Hon. Secretary and Treasurer: W.H.S. Pearce, 29 Mount Ephraim Road, Streatham, London, SW16 1NO.

Membership Secretary: Mrs Caroline Batchelor, 'Pikes', The Ridgeway, Oxshott, Leatherhead, Surrey, KT22 0LG.

## From the Editor

ONCE again we come to our bumper Summer issue. The 'What Use is a Map?' Exhibition is described in these pages, and it is being held at the British Library in London, and continues until June, 1990. However, there are the other attractions for members, beginning with the reception at the Map House in London on 16th June. The Symposium begins on the next day at the British Library at 10 a.m. On the evening of the 17th June, the Annual Dinner will take place at Imperial College, London, and on the next day, 18th June, the Map Fair will be held at the New Connaught Rooms, London.

Later this year, there are more events

to attract members and their friends. Beginning on 6th October, there is the Seventh Annual Symposium to be held in Athens, sponsored by the Society for Hellenic Cartography. Only a month later, there will be a full-day regional meeting at York.

Full details of all these events will be found in this issue. If you haven't booked your place in them, now is the time to make up your mind. A great deal of work and preparation has gone into organising the functions. Do your part, and attend them – remember how much you've enjoyed them in recent years!

**GEORGE BEAL**